
GOULBOURN JUBILEE SINGERS - VULNERABLE PERSONS POLICY

Excerpt from Mission Statement
The Goulbourn Jubilee Singers is a not-for-profit, social and cultural organization established to encourage the enjoyment, practice, development, and performance of singing and music by its members, and to perform musical functions for the benefit of the community.
The Goulbourn Jubilee Singers (GJS) and the Junior Jubilees (JJs) will be community-minded, welcome members regardless of musical experience, and emphasize equally the social and musical aspects of rehearsing and performing music. 

In support of our mission statement noted above, GJS has developed the following policy with respect to vulnerable persons (children, elderly and differently-abled).

1. Before contracting with a new Artistic Director or Accompanist, GJS requires a clean police record check and vulnerable sector evaluation. Contractors will be asked to sign an annual form at the time of contract renewal confirming circumstances have not arisen to invalidate those evaluations. 
2. Our regular rehearsal space, and whenever possible our concert and retreat venues, will be handicap accessible. To ensure full participation, individuals who have difficulty standing are encouraged to sit during performances and rehearsals.
3. Members, volunteers and contractors will abide by the laws and will avoid  words, actions or behaviours, in any medium, that shows disrespect  or does not uphold the reputation and integrity of the GJS.

4.  At least two (2) adults will be present at JJ rehearsals and concerts. Child/youth permission will be requested before touching them and, if granted, they will only be touched on the hands, arms, shoulders or head and always where others can see. The only exception is in the case of a medical or safety emergency. Private conversations with a child/youth will be conducted away from others but in view of other adults.
5. GJS respects member, volunteer and contractor rights to privacy and confidentiality of their private information. JJ parent/guardian will be asked to sign a waiver permitting use of a child's photograph on the GJS website or Facebook page. 
6. Members and volunteers will act with honesty and integrity and consistent with the GJS Purchasing Policy when dealing with property, monies or other assets belonging to or rented by GJS.

